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OCT Mon 12th Book Fair opens 

 Mon 19th Book Week commences; 

Book Week parade and 

morning tea 

 Fri 23rd Grand Final public 

holiday 

Birthdays 

Upcoming Dates 

We wish the following students a very Happy 

Birthday: 

James Lerhtoo: Friday 9th 

October 

Nate Prenzler: Wednesday 

14th October 
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Yearbook 

Book Week and Book Fair 

Book Week commences Monday October 

19 and the theme is ‘Curious Creatures, 

Wild Minds.’  This year we are starting Book 

Week with a dress up day on Monday 

which will involve a parade.  Students may 

dress as a favourite book character, or as 

something that aligns with the theme.  

Students will participate in different book 

week activities led by teachers, and 

morning tea will be provided for students.  

Unfortunately, due to COVID-19, we are 

unable to offer a shared breakfast.   

Book Fair will commence on Monday 

October 12 and end Thursday October 22. 

Students are able to purchase books 

before and after school and during lunch 

time. Unfortunately we are not able to 

have any visitors to look at the books. 

Students will have the opportunity to 

browse during class time and may bring 

home a wish list. If parents have any 

questions, please call the front office. 

Each year we 

ask students to 

help design the 

cover of our 

Yearbook. It’s 

almost that 

time. Students 

might like to 

start thinking 

about their 

design. 



From the Principal 

 

It has been wonderful welcoming our students 

back on site this week, and seeing their smiles 

and enthusiasm.  A significant component of 

learning at school is the social aspect of 

children interacting with others, something 

that was impacted during remote learning.  It 

has been lovely witnessing our students 

enjoying each other’s company and playing 

and learning together.  All classes have ‘hit 

the ground running’ as they dive into a busy 

term of learning, and teachers have provided 

letters to families outlining their plans for Term 

4.   

Term 4 guidelines 

Victorian schools are following the 

Department of Education and Training 

Operations Guide, which is regularly updated.  

This guide informs schools of what can and 

cannot happen during particular restriction 

levels, or when particular announcements are 

made by authorities.  There are activities and 

events being planned we hope come to 

fruition, including camps and excursions which 

are currently permissible.  Unfortunately, the 

most recent Operations Guide does not allow 

school photos, whole school assemblies or 

graduation ceremonies.  Hopefully these 

restrictions will change soon and these 

activities can go ahead.  If school photos do 

not occur, any payments will be refunded.   

Blessings to the Year 6 students 

This term is the final term of primary school for 

our Year 6 students, an important time in their 

educational journey.  Every blessing to 

Deegan, Maci, Giana, Nate, Archie and Asher 

for their final term before they commence 

Year 7 at Nhill College or Holy Trinity next year.  

Staffing news 

Miss Gorgia Sealey and Miss Isabelle Shelton 

have informed the school they are leaving NLS 

at the end of this year to be closer to 

family.  Both Miss Sealey and Miss Shelton 

arrived at NLS as graduates and have served  

Gifts of Grace 

the school amazingly for three years, and 

will be missed.  We will have the 

opportunity later this term to farewell Issy 

and Gorgia.  The process of finding 

replacement teachers has commenced.  

Looking forward to 2021 

To assist the school with planning for 2021 

could families please inform the school if 

they will not be part of the school 

community next year. 

“I know the Lord is always with me.  I will 

not be shaken, for he is right beside me.” 

Psalm 16:8 

Every blessing for your week, 

Damon Prenzler 

Australian Lutheran World Service (ALWS) 

provides the opportunity for people to 

purchase gifts for communities overseas.  The 

Gifts of Grace catalogue outlines what the 

gifts are and their cost, and families are 

encouraged to consider a contribution to 

ALWS.  Nhill Lutheran students will be 

contributing towards the Gifts of Grace, with 

the SRC determining what gifts to purchase.  

More information can be found at 

www.alws.org.au.   

Next week, all students will learn more about 

ALWS when Vicki Gollasch from ALWS leads 

sessions for classes digitally via Zoom. 



Please note that there will be no worship 

services until further notice. 

Online services can be viewed at: 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/

UC2uy0xrShyyQVC4sy0xjOJg  

Church Office: 5391 1223 

 

Prayer of the Week 

Worship News Devotional Thought 

Each week we pray for someone in our 

School Community. This week we pray 

for…….. 

 Ms Rutherford and her family 

 Miss Sealey and her family 

Chosen by God 

‘You did not choose me, but I chose you and 

appointed you so that you might go and bear 

fruit’ (John 15:16a). 

 

Read John 15:1–16 

I well remember the way the two Aussie Rules 

teams were picked for Friday afternoon primary 

school sport. All the Year 4–7 boys that had 

elected to play footy (no AFLW back then) stood 

around in a group with the two captains out the 

front. The picking order was nothing but 

predictable. The bigger and better players were 

always chosen first. The punier and weaker boys – 

mostly the Year 4s – were chosen last. As a puny 

and pretty rubbish Year 4 footballer, I remember 

consoling myself with the thought that one day I’ll 

be a much earlier pick as I grow and get better at 

the game. 

It’s entirely different in God’s kingdom. Jesus has 

only entirely rubbishy people to choose from: 

sinners! Indeed, your qualification for getting onto 

Jesus’s team, which is called his vine in today’s 

reading, was to have zero strength and skill when 

it came to doing his will. Yet, choose you he did, 

for he tells us, ‘You did not choose me, but I 

appointed you …’ That means he loved you at 

your worst. 

Moreover, don’t we all know that sometimes we 

despair when we are not growing and getting 

better at being on his vine? When we feel puny, 

weak, and rubbishy in our sins (or the sins others 

have committed against us), Jesus invites us 

instead to remember that the sap of his word 

pulsing through us cleanses us (verse 3). So much 

so that contrary to what we are by ourselves, we 

will even bear his lasting fruit (verse 16). That 

continues this very day as you now ask for these 

things in his name! 

Lord Jesus, our vine, we’d be thrown away and 

withered without you. Keep us living in the sap of 

your word, sending your Holy Spirit to teach us all 

things and remind us of everything you have said 

to us. In your name, we pray. Amen.  

Chapel 

Chapel will be delivered on site in 

Term 4. Unfortunately we cannot 

welcome guests at this time. 

Chapel Offering 

Thank you to those people who have 

contributed towards our sister school. We 

are still a long way behind.  If you would 

like to make a contribution, please 

contact Mrs Koning at the front office. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2uy0xrShyyQVC4sy0xjOJg
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2uy0xrShyyQVC4sy0xjOJg
https://lutheranchurchofaustralia.cmail20.com/t/t-l-xgkjjy-muhirtrlh-i/


Uniform & Hats 

With the weather getting warmer it means 

the transition period of 

winter to summer uniforms is 

now in place.  When 

students return to onsite 

learning in Term 4 the 

summer uniform is to be 

worn.  This includes hats 

which must be worn when outside. 

 

Magic 100 Words 

Parenting Ideas—Webinars and Guides 

Our school has a Parenting Ideas membership 

which enables us to publish articles in our 

newsletter.  I hope you find these articles useful 

and informative.  In addition to the articles, 

Parenting Ideas also provides support for parents 

through webinars and eGuides.  Parents of Nhill 

Lutheran School are able to access free 

webinars provided by Parenting Ideas (usually 

the cost is $37).  Some of the webinars have 

already occurred and have been recorded, 

others are planned for later this year.  To gain 

free access to a webinar simply request a 

voucher from the school, which will have all the 

details you need to view the webinar.  

Upcoming webinars include: 

Teaching young people about healthy 

relationships – September 9 at 8pm, 

valid to December 9 

Parenting like a cat and dog – 

November 11 at 8pm, valid to 

December 31   

The eGuides are booklets that are also 

available free to parents.  They cover the 

topics of optimism, family meetings, friends, 

coping, understanding children’s behaviour, 

and bring out your child’s confidence.  

Copies of the eGuides can be sent 

electronically by the school, just ask via 

admin@nls.vic.edu.au or phone the school.   

School photos 

Our school photos are being planned for 

Thursday 22nd October.  Under the current 

guidelines we cannot have a professional 

photographer attend the school. If the rule 

does not change and this prevents us from 

proceeding, all payments will be refunded. 

Congratulations to the students in 

Miss Sealey’s class who have been 

awarded certificates for their 

achievements in Magic 100 Words.  

mailto:admin@nls.vic.edu.au


 

Christian Studies 

The F/1/2 classes are learning about 

Christianity in the world. Today, in pairs we 

made collages reflecting God’s creation. 

The children had a lot of fun interpreting 

things they believe is God’s creation.   



2021 Term dates 

  Nhill Lutheran School Vic Ed Dept 

Term 1 28 Jan – 1 April 
Staff PD days Jan 21, 22, 25, 27. 

28 Jan – 1 April 

Term 2 19 April – 18 June 
Staff PD week June 21-25 

19 April – 25 June 

Term 3 12 July – 17 September 12 July – 17 September 

Term 4 4 October – 10 December 4 October – 17 December 

 

Year 1/2 

Students in Year 1/2 are learning about capacity. 





Listen to Messages of Hope and invite others to do the same. Download or listen online at 

messagesofhope.org.au. 

11th October  It’s Ok To Feel Anxious  (Celia, Richard and Anna) 

Over the past year we’ve seen a lot of upheaval and uncertainty about the future. Celia and 

Richard talk with Anna Doecke, a counsellor from “Journeez”, about how to navigate through 

the feelings of worry and anxiety and how we can manage things we can’t control. 

 

18th October Finding Hope in Your Grief  (Interview) 

Experiencing the grief of losing someone close to you can really shake you up and sometimes 

make you question where God is in all of this. Steve shares what sustains him in the midst of 

grief. 

 

25th October Where’s God in Tough Times?    (Interview) 

When things go wrong, we often ask “Why me?” And how do you make sense when the tough 

times seem to just keep coming? Celia chats with some friends about how they cope when life 

gets tough. 

 

 

CORONAVIRUS RESOURCES 

As coronavirus restrictions continue and some tighten further, there are challenges and 

changes to navigate. Life looks a bit different and feels uncertain which can make us feel 

stressed or anxious. For resources to help make sense of what you’re going through and give 

you hope, go to www.messagesofhope.org.au/coronavirus. 



The Nhill Basketball Association is asking for 

expressions of interest for all junior players (Primary 

and Secondary - Under 18).  

Basketball will look different this year, with additional 

requirements and responsibilities due to COVID. The 

Committee is committed to keeping the costs to a 

bare minimum for all, appreciating the hardship 

that COVID has created. 

If your kids are keen to play basketball, please 

complete the short online survey: https://

www.surveymonkey.com/r/CW7XQ2Y. Expressions 

of interest close on Friday 9 October. 

On behalf of the committee, I'd like to thank you for 

your patience and support for basketball. If you 

have any questions, please contact Kat Colbert at 

0409 527 041 or email nhillbasketball@gmail.com.  

NHILL JUNIOR CRICKET TRAINING - STARTS THIS 

THURSDAY 5pm  

Training starts this Thursday at 5pm at Davis Park 

Nhill.  All new and returning players welcome! 

We’d love to see some new faces at the nets 

and encourage any boys and girls who’d like to 

play in the under 14 or under 16.5 comps to 

come along for a look.  

For more info please contact Ash Dickinson on 

0417587002.   

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/CW7XQ2Y?fbclid=IwAR1KJrGftLVvyiKxpyn9Co07PST-kuLnnhh8xv6b7_KSlWgo-YM_c6i0fWw
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/CW7XQ2Y?fbclid=IwAR1KJrGftLVvyiKxpyn9Co07PST-kuLnnhh8xv6b7_KSlWgo-YM_c6i0fWw
mailto:nhillbasketball@gmail.com



